
 

 

May 26, 2023 

Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

City Hall – Room 244 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

RE:        Planning Case No. 2022-010833CUA 

1151 Washington Street – Conditional Use Authorization Appeal 

AB 0213 LOT 025 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

 

This letter is in response to your May 23, 2023 request for the Office of the City and County 

Surveyor to review for verification of signatures with respect to the above referenced appeal.  

We were able to verify the property owners through the Assessor Recorder’s records. 

Additionally, the tenant’s signatures, declared under penalty of perjury that they occupy the 

property, were also calculated as part of the forthcoming percentage. 

 

Please be advised that per our calculations the total appellants’ signatures represent 21.49% 

of the area, which is greater than 20% of the area, as defined in SEC. 308.1 of the San 

Francisco Planning Code and therefore meets the threshold for an appeal. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Katharine Anderson  

City & County Surveyor 

 


